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„Ad astra‟ – Reaching for the Stars 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Dear Parents,  
 
School Development Day 

At our Term 2 School 
Development Day on Monday 
24 April, teachers updated their 
skills in the very hands-on 
Cardio-Pulmonary Resuscitation 
(CPR) and Anaphylaxis training 

conducted by Surf Life Saving Australia. Teachers 
have also completed mandatory Anaphylaxis              
e-learning modules developed by the Department 
of Education. 
 
The School Development Day also provided an 
opportunity for staff to engage with new stage 6 
syllabuses planned for implementation in Year 11 
in 2018. English, Mathematics, Science and 
History faculties are now in the process of 
developing teaching and learning programs which 
best meet the needs of our students. 
 
Tell Them from Me Survey Findings 
Thank you to all students who provided honest 
and thoughtful responses to the Tell Them from 
Me survey. Over 75,000 secondary school 
students in NSW participated in this survey. 
The survey results compared favourably with 
those of the state. Seventy-six percent of our 
students indicated that they tried hard to succeed 
(well above the NSW government norm of 66%). 
Sixty percent of our students indicated that they 
are intellectually engaged and find learning 
enjoyable and relevant, significantly higher than 
the result for the government norm of 46%.  
Our strong ethos of learning, high expectations 
and belief that our students can learn and 
succeed was affirmed through the survey. Sixty-
six percent of students indicated that our school 
has clear rules and expectations for classroom 
behaviour that are understood by students and 
maintained by staff compared to 56% of students 
in NSW schools. Seventy-eight percent of our 
students noted that the school held high 
expectations for all students to succeed, well 
above the NSW government norm of 70%. 
In addition, the data demonstrated that our 
students are intellectually engaged, value 
schooling outcomes and believe that what they 
are learning at school is directly related to their 
long-term success.  
It is very pleasing to note that students have 
embraced the aspirational culture of our school: 

93% of students wanted to finish high school 
compared to 85% percent of students across the 
state and 83% of students indicated that they 
planned to go to university, well above the NSW 
government norm of 67%.  
Data from surveys such as the Tell Them from Me 
survey provides us with valuable information for 
school planning. This data will be used to develop 
programs and processes for improved student 
engagement and wellbeing. I encourage parents 
to share their views with us by participating in the 
Tell Them from Me parent survey next term. 
 
Academic Reports 
Term 2 is the reporting term. Teachers are now in 
the process of writing reports for Year 12 following 
their mid-course examinations at the end of last 
term. Year 12 reports should be distributed at the 
end of Week 4; Year 11 students should receive 
their reports at the end of Week 6.  
Reports will be distributed to students in Years 7-
10 during Weeks 8 and 9 in preparation for 
parent-teacher interviews on Tuesday 27 June. 
Reports include comments from teachers which 
indicate strengths and areas for improvement. 
Students should read their reports carefully and 
heed their teachers‟ advice to help overcome any 
issues experienced with their school work. It is 
also important to reflect upon the „Application to 
Learning‟ section of the report. It indicates the 
extent to which a student works to the best of her 
ability and applies herself to the demands of her 
subjects. All students should be achieving „always‟ 
in this section.  
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I encourage all parents to consider their 
daughter‟s report carefully, discuss teachers‟ 
comments with their daughter and acknowledge 
and praise excellent achievement and offer 
encouragement for improvement. 
Please remember that additional support for 
students is provided through the homework centre 
which is open Monday – Thursday from 2:50pm-
4:45pm. 
 
Study Centre - Liverpool Library 
Volunteers from the University of Sydney are 
providing assistance to students from Years 7-12 
through their volunteer tutoring program. The 
program operates at Liverpool Library on 
Mondays from 4:00-5:30pm during two block 
periods: 8 May - 9 June and 7 August - 22 
September. All tutors have Working with Children 
Checks and are trained in safeguarding children. 
I encourage students to access this valuable 
community service if they are not already utilising 
our own homework centre. 
 
Uniform Matters 
Our school community has very high expectations 
with regard to uniform because students wearing 
neat and tidy uniform present a very positive 
message about the school.  
School jumpers and blazers, available from our 
uniform supplier, Berelle School Wear at Regents 
Park, are an important part of our uniform now 
that the weather is turning cool. 
Cardigans, jackets, hoodies, short sleeved 
school shirts with long sleeved 
undergarments or T-shirts of any colour are 
not part of our uniform and are unacceptable. 
Please ensure that your daughter conforms fully 
to the school‟s uniform policy, a copy of which can 
be found in her school diary or on our website, 
and wears her uniform with pride.  
 
Watch out….Students about 
The safety of our students is of paramount 
concern to us all; however, reckless and bad 
driving at the front of the school continues to put 
our students at risk.   
Parents please take care to follow the rules of 
the road when dropping off and picking up 
your child and ensure the safety of all our 
students.  
Remember that the car parks on the school 
grounds are for teachers only. 
 
Congratulations to: 

 The members of the SRC who supported 
families impacted by bushfires in rural NSW 
earlier in the year through their fundraising 
activities. 

 Meleane Havea of Year 9 who performed a 
set of three songs at Paul Keating Park during the 
holidays to celebrate Bankstown Youth Week. 

 Fay Zanetti of Year 11 who has been invited 
to attend the UBS Business Academy. This is 

indeed a great honour and opportunity to learn 
about the wide range of careers in the finance 
industry. 
 
Coming Events 

 NAPLAN tests are scheduled for all 
students in Years 7 & 9 on 9 -11 May. 

 The school‟s Athletics Carnival will be 
held at The Crest at Georges Hall on 31 May. 
Please encourage your daughter to attend and get 
involved in the action. Participation in such events 
is an important part of your daughter‟s                       
co-curricular experience at school. 

 Year 10 students will have the opportunity 
to test their ideas for their future career pathways 
during their Work Experience Week from 22 - 26 
May. Many girls have managed to find interesting 
and exciting places for themselves in work places 
as varied as medical centres, legal offices, 
veterinary hospitals, pharmacies, and retail stores.  
I invite you to contact the school to make an 
appointment (Tel: 9644 5057) if you have any 
issues that you wish to discuss about your 
daughter‟s education. Please enjoy reading about 
the achievements and activities of the school in 
the following pages. 
 
Margaret Fletcher 
Principal 
 
 

REPORT FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPALS 
 

Congratulations to the 192 students who have a 
100% attendance record for Term 1. Well done.            
A great way to maximise your opportunity to learn! 
 
Year 12 completed their half yearly exams during 
the last two weeks of Term 1. Marked papers are 
already being returned to students and teachers 
will use information from the marking process to 
adjust teaching programs to ensure our students 
reach their full potential by the time the HSC starts 
in October. Students should review their papers to 
identify areas of strength and areas where they 
need to build on their knowledge, understanding 
and skill.  
 
Year 11 students have just completed their mid-
course examinations and should be reflecting on 
the feedback provided by their teachers. Teacher 
feedback is the greatest resource students can 
access and use to make the necessary changes 
that will enhance their personal educational 
growth. We encourage all senior students to make 
use of the teacher support/tuition offered in the 
library Monday to Thursday from 2:50pm – 
4:45pm every week. 
 
The majority of Year 10 students are applying the 
necessary work ethic in classes and at home to 
help them achieve successful results in their 
RoSA year. We have a busy term ahead for            
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Year 10. The Commerce Mother‟s Day Stall will 
be held on Friday 12 May, half yearly exams are 
scheduled during Week 4 starting Monday 15 May 
and work experience follows in Week 5 starting 
Monday 22 May. There are excursions and 
incursions planned for the Year 10 STEM Team 
with UTS, the ASPIRE Team with UNSW and for 
Visual Arts elective students. The term will finish 
with many Year 10 students performing in the 
school‟s Dance display on Thursday 29 June. 
 
Term 2 is a time for all Year 9 students to really 
engage in their learning now that they understand 
what is required of them in all courses especially 
in their electives. Student application and 
progress will be recorded formally on the half 
yearly school reports. NAPLAN will take place 
during Week 3 this term. Students have been 
provided with information about the minimum 
literacy and numeracy standards for the HSC from 
2020. Students are able to demonstrate those 
minimum standards by achieving Band 8 in 
NAPLAN this year. Additional opportunities will be 
provided during Years 10, 11 and 12. 
 
Most of our Year 8 students have settled back into 
the routine of high school life with many already 
receiving achievement awards from their 
teachers. It is good to see so many Year 8 
students taking advantage of the school‟s 
homework centre which operates for two hours 
after school on Monday to Thursday. The 
homework centre provides an excellent 
opportunity for students to engage productively in 
their learning. Experienced teachers provide 
assistance to students who require support with 
their homework, assignments and assessment 
tasks. Year 8 students will be engaging in a 
Maths/Geography excursion towards the end of 
this term as well as a VA incursion. 
 
Year 7 students have well and truly settled into 
the swing of „life at Birrong GHS‟.  Many students 
have already been working hard and receiving 
achievement awards from teachers. When a 
student submits five achievement awards to a 
deputy principal she will be awarded a Certificate 
of Merit. All students are encouraged to be active 
participants in the School Merit System process. 
An outline of the School Merit System can be 
found in the school diary. Year 7 students have 
the Science Reptile incursion to look forward to on 
Friday 9 June. It is a very slippery, scaly and 
hands on experience so come prepared. NAPLAN 
will take place during Week 3 this term. 
 
The school athletics carnival is scheduled for 
Week 6, Wednesday 31 May, and there is an 
expectation that all students will be in attendance. 
The carnival day is a great opportunity for all 
students to get involved in the fun activities 
offered on the day. Join the fun by signing up to 
run a race, jump long or high or throw a javelin, 
disc or shot put. 

Parents are encouraged to check the school 
website regularly at http://www.birronggir-
h.schools.nsw.edu.au/  
The site is updated frequently with information, 
images and video that celebrates our students‟ 
achievements. 
 
Ms Cross and Ms George 
Deputy Principals 
                  
 

INTRODUCING THE NEW TEACHERS 
 

Jerry Mouzakis 
Careers Adviser 

 
My name is Jerry Mouzakis and I am excited to be 

joining the staff at Birrong Girls 
High School in the position of 
Careers Adviser (relieving while             
Ms Wailes is on maternity 
leave). I joined the NSW 
teaching system in 1992 as a 
science teacher at Prairiewood 
High School then in 1999 made 
a tree change to central west 

NSW. My previous teaching placement was as 
Careers Adviser at Young High School.  At the 
end of last year, we decided to move back to 
Sydney to be with our son who is at university.  
 
I would like to thank all the staff and students at 
Birrong Girls who have made me feel very 
welcome. In the next few weeks I will be meeting 
with Year 10 to discuss Work Experience, which is 
occurring in Week 5. In addition, I would also like 
to extend an invitation to Year 12 students to book 
in a careers interview so we can discuss their 
future career pathways. 
 
 

Erin Quigley 
PDHPE Faculty 

 
My name is Erin Quigley and 
I am very excited to be 
joining the PDHPE faculty as 
a PDHPE and Dance 
teacher at Birrong Girls High 
School, especially in time for 
the term 2 Dance display.          
I completed my teaching degree at The University 
of Wollongong and have spent my teaching career 
at Nowra High School and Lucas Heights 
Community School. My experience as Dance 
teacher includes Schools Spectacular, South 
Coast, Sutherland and Regional Dance Festivals 
and numerous School Dance displays. I have also 
been Year Adviser and Sports Coordinator and 
have a particular interest in student welfare. My 
favourite part of teaching is seeing students get 
creative with Dance lessons and working as a 
team. I look forward to working with the students 
and staff at Birrong Girls High School. 

http://www.birronggir-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://www.birronggir-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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HEAD TEACHER ADMINISTRATION REPORT 
 

The text messaging system is a very valuable tool 
in tracking student attendance. If your daughter 
has been late to or absent from school, you would 
have received a text message from the school 
that asks you for a reply text. It is very important 
that you make contact with the school at your 
earliest convenience via text reply or phone call 
so your daughter‟s school records can be updated 
to justify her absence.  
 
The effectiveness of the text messaging system in 
ensuring the safety of your daughter relies on you 
responding to the text by explaining the nature of 
your daughter‟s absence, her name and roll call 
class.  
 
If you have any concerns about the text message 
system please contact the school. 
 
Over the year many families have changed their 
personal and contact details because they have 
moved house, changed telephone companies or 
obtained a new mobile phone number. It is very 
important that you inform the school immediately 
of any changes you make. There have been 
several incidents at school where the school has 
needed to contact parents in an emergency and 
have not had the most up to date contact 
numbers.  
 
If you change your mobile phone details it is 
very important that you inform the school 
immediately. 
 
Early Leaver Passes – Parents who wish their 
daughters to leave school early for medical 
appointments must provide a written note 
including contact details, for their daughter to 
bring to school. This note must be presented to 
the Head Teacher Administration before 8:20am 
on the day the student needs to leave early. 
Parents will be sent a SMS when their daughters 
apply for an early leavers pass. After this time, 
parents will be required to come to the school and 
sign their daughters out at the front office.  
 
Parent/Teacher Interviews 
Thank you to all the parents and caregivers who 
attended Parent/Teacher interviews on Tuesday 
14 March. Over 200 parents attended which 
helped to make the Parent/Teacher session a 
great success.  
Please note that the next Parent/Teacher session 
will be on Tuesday 27 June (the last Tuesday of 
Term 2) from 2pm to 6pm. We will be changing 
the way in which appointments with teachers will 
be made for this event. In the past, students were 
given a booking sheet and were asked to make 
appointments on behalf of their parents. For the 
next Parent/Teacher session, parents will be 
asked to make their bookings for                  
appointments online over the internet using a 

website called „School Interviews‟ 
(https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/). 
Appointments can be made on any device that 
has internet access. To access this website 
parents need an email address and an event code 
which will be sent out to all parents and caregivers 
closer to the event. Feel free to work with your 
daughter to book interviews. You can use your 
daughter‟s email address if you don‟t have one.     
More details and instructions will be given to 
parents/caregivers as we draw closer to 27 June. 
If you have any concerns or questions, please feel 
free to contact me. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Mr Clark 
Head Teacher Administration 
 
 

BIRRONG GIRLS HIGH SCHOOL                         
ANZAC DAY COMMEMORATION 2017 

 

 
Ms Fletcher and Mr Sharman 

 
Year 7 commemorated ANZAC Day on Friday                
7 April with a powerful and moving PowerPoint 
and presentation by our History teacher,                     
Mr Sharman. Students were immersed in the 
ANZAC tradition and gained an understanding of 
ANZAC Day and the values of mateship, self-
sacrifice and courage that were so much a part of 
the ANZAC spirit. Students were also encouraged 
to reflect on the Australians who lost their lives in 
war and consider the role of memory in ensuring 
that those who are lost to us, live on. 
 
On 26 April, the school principal, Ms Fletcher and 
the school captain, Linda Tran delivered a speech 
to the whole school community paying tribute to 
ANZAC Day and its significance for all Australians 
 
As historians we are all too aware of the costs of 
war: both in the battlefield and on the home front. 
Peace can never be taken for granted. We are 
fortunate to live in a peaceful nation and must 
ensure that we all contribute and maintain our 
commitment to peace as individuals, as members 
of a community and as a nation. 
 
Ms Parmaxidis 
Relieving Head Teacher History/LOTE 

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
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LIBRARY NEWS 

The Premier's Reading Challenge for Year 7, 8 
and 9 students is now live at 
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/logon.html.                         
It improves literacy skills and provides students 
with a site to record the titles of both 
recommended books and their favourites. It helps 
focus their reading so that they read more books 
and read more widely. It offers incentives for 
reluctant readers and builds self-esteem and 
pride, school unity and a sense of achievement. It 
increases library borrowing; the involvement of 
parents in their child's reading and contributes to 
increased literacy levels. The recommended PRC 
books can be seen on the school library catalogue at 
https://oliver174.library.det.nsw.edu.au/oliver/librar
yHome.do. Students can also get help from local 
public libraries such as the Bankstown and 
Auburn branches. 

We wish to announce that the following students 
have passed their probationary period and are 
now permanent Library Monitors. They are Safa 
Laftah, Alyaa Kutti, Jasmine Vo and Cindy Vuong. 
We are proud that students choose to volunteer 
their time to support the needs of the school 
community.  
 

 
Jasmine receiving her badge from Mr Davidson 

 

 
Safa receiving her badge from Mrs Dyer 

 
Hot Box 
Students who choose to read independently are 
setting themselves up for success across their 
whole school life and beyond. The Hot Box 
recognises engagement with reading during 
D.E.A.R. time for Year 7, 8 and 9 students. 
Students who increase their engagement with 

reading or make consistent efforts to read during 
D.E.A.R. time can access the Hot Box in the 
library during Roll Call on Monday and Thursday. 
If they receive a Hot Box pass they will also 
receive a merit certificate which is part of the 
school‟s merit award system, and will be in the 
draw for the end of term raffle in which they can 
win an iTunes card/book voucher and a fun prize. 
 
Mr Davidson 
Teacher Librarian 

 
 

CAPA REPORT 
 

Visual Arts 

During the first half of 2017, Visual Arts has had 
some interesting excursions for the students to 
experience artworks outside of the school setting. 

Year 7 Young Archie entries 
All of Year 7 has been given the task of creating 
an artwork of someone who is special to them, for 
submission to the Young Archie Portrait Prize at 
the Art Gallery of NSW. This event runs in 
conjunction with the Archibald Prize, a well 
patronised competition for professional artists. All 
students involved have been keenly focused on 
making sensitive works that show relatives and 
friends who are special. There will be a small in 
school exhibition of these works in the school 
foyer in Week 4 of Term 2 from which the Visual 
Arts teachers will select the very best and these 
works will then be submitted to the Art Gallery for 
the competition. Hopefully we‟ll do well as some of 
the work produced has been outstanding. 
Everyone will be given the opportunity of enjoying 
these works later in the year when they are hung 
in our annual CAPA Extravaganza which is on in 
Term 3. 

Blak Douglas 
Year 10, 11 and 12 Visual Arts have been given 
the opportunity to attend a workshop on 20 June 
where they will participate in auditory drawing 
exercises with Adam Hill, a multi-skilled Aboriginal 
artist. Adam, who is also known as Blak Douglas, 
is a Dhungatti Aboriginal from the North Coast of 
NSW. He will be giving these senior classes an 
exercise where they translate sounds, made by 
Adam using the Yidaki (didgeridoo) into artwork. 
We look forward to this work and it will also be 
displayed at this year‟s CAPA Extravaganza. 
 
UPCOMING VISUAL ARTS EVENT 
The Creative and Performing Arts 
Extravaganza which will take place on 
Wednesday, 23 August (Week 6 of Term 3) from 
3-5pm. It is always a wonderful afternoon when 
you can come and view the amazing visual art 
created by our talented students and listen to our 
wonderful Music students perform while indulging 
in some delicious refreshments. All staff, students, 
family and friends are welcome to attend.  

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/logon.html
https://oliver174.library.det.nsw.edu.au/oliver/libraryHome.do
https://oliver174.library.det.nsw.edu.au/oliver/libraryHome.do
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Music 

Meleane Havea performs at Canterbury 
Bankstown Youth Fest 

Meleane Havea from              
Year 9 was selected to 
perform at the Canterbury 
Bankstown Youth Fest at 
Paul Keating Park on             
8 April. Her talent and                
skills were revealed in a 
sensational performance 
for a large crowd. Her 
vocal and guitar rendition 

of „Get it Together‟ by India Arie showed the soul 
influence that inspires her. Well done to Meleane 
for an excellent performance and commendations 
for her bravery in going it solo in front of so many. 
 
Meleane has gone from strength to strength in the 
development of her performance skills and her 
growth as a young musician over the past few 
years. Hopefully we will see her on even bigger 
stages in years to come!  
 
Marcelo Guest Performance 
In Term 1, Year 8 and senior music students were 
privileged to experience a performance by a guest 
musician named Marcelo. Marcelo is a young 
vocalist, guitarist, pianist and songwriter who has 
travelled internationally and performed in the 
professional arena. Marcelo performed a 
combination of covers and his own compositions 
and shared his experiences as a musician in a 
personal interview for all attendees.   
 
The event was an exciting occasion for students 
to observe a live performance by a professional 
musician and served to widen their experiences 
and open their 
understanding of 
music. The 
performance was 
thoroughly enjoyed 
by students and 
many were able to 
get photos with the 
star. This guest 
performance is part 
of a broader strategy 
to inspire and 
empower young 
Birrong Girls to 
persevere in their 
music study and 
pursue their dreams. Marcelo has also 
dramatically increased his number of fans since 
the performance. Who knows which star might be 
visiting Birrong next? 

By: CAPA Faculty 

 
 

WHERE ARE THEY NOW? 
 
2017 marks the 60

th
 Anniversary of the opening of 

Birrong Girls High School. 
 
Some of class 1A have been meeting for the last 
few years.  This year we had a special lunch on 
Saturday 1 April to mark our 60

th
 year since 

starting high school in 1957. 
 
Ten of us met at the home of Sonia Fenton (nee 
Cameron) and had a wonderful time reminiscing. 
 
By: Pauline Colgan (nee Smith) 
 

 
Class 1A, 1957 

 

 
60th Anniversary special lunch, 2017 

 

Back Row  (left to right)  - Irene King (Naylor)  -  Bev Fairbairn 

(Semmens)  -  Anne Poulter (Palmer)  - Dian McCormack 

(Hillyard)  - Kay Passenger (Wissing) 

 

Front Row (left to right)  -  Maurean Clay (Baxter)  -  Pauline 

Colgan (Smith)  - Jan Frape (Tuxford)  - Joan Laguzza 

(Chalmers)  -  Sonia Fenton (Cameron) and Honey. 
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SCHOOL TRAVEL UPDATE 
 

A reminder for students: Please tap on and off 
every time you travel in Opal areas. 
 
School holidays 
The School Student Transport Scheme does not 
cover travel during school holidays or on 
weekends. 
 
In Opal areas, students may see “reason codes” 
on Opal card readers if they use their School Opal 
card during these times. Please see the table 
below for reason code explanations. 
 

Opal code  Reason 

Card              
not  
valid 

 
X 
65 

The card is not approved for 
this service 

 
Card 
not  
valid 

 
 
X 
70 

 
The card is not valid for this 
date, e.g. is being used 
outside school term 

 
Card 
not  
valid 

 
 
X 
72 

 
The card is not valid for the 
current day type, e.g. is 
being used on weekends 

 
For travel on weekends and school holidays, 
students must travel with a Child/Youth Opal card, 
Child/Youth Opal single trip ticket, Child/Youth 
Opal single bus ticket or child paper ticket. 
 
School Term Bus Pass 
Opal areas - students who have purchased a 
School Term Bus Pass that is due to expire at the 
end of the term will receive an email from 
Transport for NSW reminding them to renew their 
pass. Parents, guardians or students should go to 
transportnsw.info/school-students for more 
information. 
 
Students changing school 
If a student is changing or leaving school, 
parents, guardians or students can go online at 
transportnsw.info/school-students and update 
their details. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
YEAR 10 HALF YEARLY EXAM DATES 

 
Monday, 15 May 
English 
8:30am-10:10am 
PDHPE 
1:00pm-2:35pm 
 
Tuesday, 16 May 
Mathematics 
8:30am-10:05am 
History 
1:00pm-2:35pm 
 
Wednesday, 17 May 
Science 
8:30am-10:05am 
Geography 
1:00pm-2:35pm 

 

 

BIRRONG GIRLS HIGH SCHOOL 
PARENTS & CITIZENS ASSOCIATION  

 

Parents are invited to attend the 
P & C MEETING 

on Wednesday 24 May 2017 
at 5pm in the Common Room 

 

BIRRONG GIRLS HIGH SCHOOL CALENDAR 
For your diary / noticeboard 

 
May: 
Tuesday, 9

th
 to   NAPLAN Testing 

Thursday, 11
th
                     Years 7/9 

 
Monday, 15

th
 to  Year 10 Half Yearly Exams 

Wednesday, 17
th
  

 
Thursday, 18

th
   Zone Cross Country 

 
Monday, 22

nd
 to  Year 10 Work Experience 

Friday, 26
th
   

 
Wednesday, 24

th
   P&C Meeting, Common 

Room, 5pm 
 
Thursday, 25

th
   Year 7 Vaccinations 

 
Tuesday, 30

th
   ICAS – Science Competition 

 
Wednesday, 31

st
   School Athletics Carnival at 

The Crest, McClean St, 
Georges Hall 

June: 
Friday, 2

nd
  Year 7 Maths Activity Day 

 
Thursday, 8

th
   Zone Athletics Carnival 

 
Monday, 12

th
   QUEEN‟S BIRTHDAY Public 

Holiday 
 
Thursday, 15

th
   Regional Cross Country 

 

 

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=test+clipart&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://bestclipartblog.com/32-test-clip-art.html&ei=kmZAVYuZO8TEmwW_jIG4DQ&bvm=bv.91665533,d.dGY&psig=AFQjCNEGjygJgL25ibOWzaTimRE378exzw&ust=1430370307457279
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